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    It is official. September 22 was the Autumnal 

Equinox, which marks the beginning of fall. One 

really didn’t need CNN to realize the change of 

seasons because there are abundant signs. This 

morning I was greeted with leaves gracefully 

floating from the trees, the turkeys in the pasture 

were very busy foraging for food to tide them 

through the winter, and the squirrel’s checks 

were bulging with walnuts as they made haste to 

bury them. Fall always calls up mixed emotions 

for me. On one hand I feel sadness because it 

means the end of garden fresh vegetables,            

radiant flowers, and abundant sunlight. As the 

days shorten and the temperature drops I know 

that the dark, cold days of winter are just around 

the corner. On the other hand, it brings the 

promise of holiday gatherings with friends and 

family, old traditions revisited, times in front of 

a cozy fire, and a change in activities. Change 

can be difficult but if embraced may also offer 

new   opportunities. 

   Fall also brings change to St. Stephen’s. It is 

in the fall of the year that we are called to            

consider our resources and how they will be 

used to give witness to God's compassion,     

justice, and transformative power. This year the 

vestry is surveying the congregation to deter-

mine what we as a church are doing well in, 

where we might improve, and our priorities for 

the   future. The results of this survey will guide 

the vestry as they consider the 2018 budget, 

which will be based on your pledge. Your 

pledge is  important because without it, it is dif-

ficult to plan for the 2018 fiscal year. It is  diffi-

cult to know which ministries can be continued 

and which must be set aside due to available          

resources. It is important that we live within our 

means. Fall is also the time we consider new 

leadership as the vestry class of 2018 passes the 

torch to the class of 2021. The vestry is also   

exploring the option of reducing the number of 

vestry members. This is due to the increasing 

difficulty of finding members able to accept this 

responsibility. 

   Perhaps the greatest change we are facing this 

fall is the loss of our beloved choir director 

Phyllis Freeman and Herb. Phyllis and Herb will 

move to Seattle Washington where Phyllis has 

accepted a job similar to the one she had at  

Mercy Hospital in Des Moines. She has blessed 

us with her beautiful voice, her love of God           

expressed through music and creativity. She will 

be greatly missed, but we share in her happiness 

as she begins a new journey in life. I have met 

with the choir and a search is underway for a 

new choir director, but it is with great sadness 

that we say good-bye to the Freeman family. 

   So yes, while fall brings change it also brings 

promise. The pantry food gardens supplied 

much needed produce to those in need, and next 

year promises greater involvement with our   

Sudanese neighbors. The Blessing Box contin-

ues to bless both the people who receive and 

those who give. Its mere presence has height-

ened the awareness that there are many in New-

ton who lack food and a roof over their head. 

   As community awareness grows there is a cry 

to address these needs. St. Stephen’s, along with 

the other downtown churches, is playing an inte-

gral part to bring about these much needed 

changes. How will we respond to the current 

changes and continue to do God’s work? Let us 

not view change as a barrier, but rather as            

stepping stones into the future which can           

provide new opportunities. 

From the Desk of                            

Rev. Karen Crawford 
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OCTOBER DONATIONS FOR THE  
SALVATION ARMY 

Paper products & diapers and  

boxed mac & cheese, tuna helper, 

canned tuna, ramen noodles, 

canned soups. 

 Wednesday                                    

Evening Prayer                            

at  5:15 PM     

led by                               

Deacon                    

Merle Smith 

Vestry meets      

Thursday, Oct. 12 

at 7 pm  in the 

undercroft. 

CROP WALK 

SUNDAY,  OCTOBER 1st 

Registration at 1:30 pm 

Walk at 2 pm 

starts at the Court House 

Ending hunger one step at a time.  

 

165th Convention of the Episcopal             

Diocese of Iowa  

Friday, Oct. 27th and Saturday, Oct. 28th 

Downtown Des Moines Marriott at 700 Grand Avenue                               

Keynote Speaker: Rev. Canon Stephanie Spellers 

Sunday, Oct. 8th          

Blessing of the                       

Animals at 4 PM                

in the Court yard                   
We are collecting donations for the 

JARL such as cat litter, wet cat food, 

peanut butter, laundry soap, dish soap., 

fabuloso, paper towels, odoban and 

fabric softener—these items are an  

immediate need. They can always use 

cat toys, raw hides for dogs, cat or dog 

treats. Thank you! 

PRAY 

October Birthdays 

3rd John Shehan,                                   

4th Severn Rodenberg,                                  

8th Paul Koeppen, 18th Cindy Gray, 

24th Marcy Helms,                                        

30th Jennifer Mehmen 

October Anniversaries 

2nd Janice & Craig Carpenter,                               

7th Terry & Cindy Gray,                                                                

10th Steve & Michelle Adams,                    

12th Ann & Bill Adams,                                     

17th Jim & Meredith Tracy,                            

20th Ron & Marcy Helms,                                     

26th Jack & Kathy Trotter                                        
Happy wishes from your St. Stephenôs                        

Church family                                     

BLESSING BOX NEEDS 

Toilet paper,kleenex (ind.pkgs.), sm. flashlights, Spam (ind. Pkgs.), 

Chef Boyardee (generic brands), toothbrushes & past, hand sanitizer, 

food of all  kinds, canned goods need ring/pull tops. 



CURRENT FINANCIALS 
AUGUST 2017          YEAR-TO-DATE 

Income  $17,267.59             $82,797.25 

Expenses  $ 7,648.72           $89,315.75 

Difference         -$  9,618.87          -$  6,518.50 

LITURGICAL ROSTER 

Oct.1 (17th Pent.,  Proper 21)  

10 am Layreader/Chalice: Jim & 

Meredith T.                                                    

Layreader: Phyllis F.                                

Petitionerr:Jason M.                                    

Ushers: Paul & Kay K.                          

Counter: Paul K. 

Oct. 8 (18th Pent., Proper 22 & 

Healing Litany)                                        

10 am Layreader/Chalice: Steve H. 

Layreader: Winonah M.                          

Petitioner: Steve H.                           

Ushers: Winonah M. & Ron H.       

Counter: Rita B. 

Oct. 15 (19th Pent,  Proper 23)                                     
10 am Layreader/Chalice:: Kathy T. 

Layreader: Phyllis F.                             

Petitioner: Jason M.                                         

Ushers: Brenda M.  &                                     

Counter: Meredith T.  

Oct. 22 (20thPent., Proper 24)  
10 am Layreader/Chalicee: Rita B.  

Layreader: Barry H.                                     

Petitioner: Winonah M.                               

Ushers: Paul & Kay K.                          

Counter: Janice C. 

Oct. 29 (21st Pent., Proper 25)                                          
10 am Layreader/Chalice: Jim & 

Meredith T.                                        

Layreader: Larry H.                                  

Petitioner: Caleb V.                    

Ushers: Winonah M. & Ron H.  

Counter: Rita B. 

Nov. 5 (All Saints Sunday              
10 am Layreader/Chalice: Kathy T. 

Layreader: Winonah M.                          

Petitioner: Caleb V.                              

Ushers: Paul & Kay K.                          

Counter: Paul K. 

Nov. 12 (Christ the King Sunday)   

10 am Layreader/Chalice: Rita B. 

Layreader: Barry H.                          

Petitioner: Deacon Merle                          

Ushers: Winonah M. & Ron H.  

Counter: Janice C. 

 

 We are in need of ushers and                  

Petitioners,  if  interested see 

Rev. Karen or Deacon Merle 

Smith  

If you are unable to be here the 

Sunday you are scheduled, it is 

your responsibility to find a 

substitute or switch. Please let 

the office know. 
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Tuesday, Oct. 31 at 5 PM 

Join us in Latham Hall again this 

year as St. Stephen’s will be      

serving hot dogs and chips                             

to help fill the tummies of                            

beggars and parents before                       

trick-or-treating.                                          

All are welcome throughout                     

Newton.   

HALLOWEEN BEGGARS NIGHT 

St. Stephen’s Vestry 2017 

Rev. Karen Crawford  

Rev. Merle Smith  

Steve Halstead (SW)  

Jim Tracy (JW)  

Kathy Trotter  

Christopher Templeton  

Jonnelle Farver  

Nancy Henderson  

Janice Carpenter (treasurer)  

Kay Clements  

Brenda Malott  

TAKE AWAY                      

HUNGER EVENT                       

Saturday, Oct. 14                 

at 11 am                                              
at the Holy Trinity 

Church. Sign-up sheet in 

Latham Hall. 

Women’s Group will meet on             

Saturday, Oct. 7th at 10 am                 
in the Undercroft  

There will be no breakfast. Those women attending 
are asked to bring their favorite version of the Bible. 
We will be looking at the book of Galatians through 
various interpretations.  After the meeting we are             

going out to eat lunch together. Come join us ! 



St. Stephen’s Episcopal Church 

223 East Fourth Street North 

Newton, Iowa 50208 

Our Vision: ñTo be the hands,                  

feet and face of Godò 

It is  

Harvest 

Time 



 

 

                              

    

 

Sunday, October 15                                                                                           
after the 10:00 service to celebrate  

Phyllis and Herb Freemanôs  
ministry to St. Stephen’s, and to bless them as they                                              

transition to Seattle Washington. 

The service will be followed by a luncheon in their honor.   

 Please contact Meredith Tracy if you are able to                                                        

contribute food for the feast.  

 

We are also looking for photos from the past and notes                                                  

of your fondest memories of Phyllis and Herb’s ministry as 

choir director and member of St. Stephen’s.                                                                   

We will compile these love notes and send them along                                                 

with our love.  

 Please submit pictures and notes to Rev. Karen. 

     Join Us  

         On 


